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March 18, 2015

State of Maine Legislature

Joint Standing Committee on Marine Resources
Sen. Linda Baker, Senate Chair

Rep. Walter Kumiega, House Chair

RE: Maine Marine Resource Licensing Bills
Dear Committee Members;

Thank you for the opportunity to share our thoughts about
licensing. As you know, Penobscot East Resource Center is a
Stonington based non-profit focused on sustaining fishing
communities through sustainable fishing, forever.

Licensing is a fundamental issue for fishermen and fishing
communities. Several years ago, Penobscot East identified licensing
as the most significant single issue that will determine the
sustainability of Maine’s vibrant coastal fishing businesses. At that
time, we initiated two processes: 1) a major statewide outreach
process during which we spoke with more than 200 Maine
fishermen in a series of coastwide meetings, asking about their
values, concerns and vision for the future of fishing in Maine; and
2) seeking advice and suggestions from both the east and west
coasts of US and Canada.

We have posed the question this way: how can Maine licensing
support the continuation of sustainable community-scale fishing in
a changing ocean?

One insight we gained from other regions is that Maine is almost
unique in North America in having a vibrant community fishery.
Our state has a real opportunity to enhance and strengthen this vital
piece of the coastal economy for the long term through deliberate
licensing reform.

To date, most licensing proposals are aimed at small pieces of
larger issues within the current state licensing system, It is our
opinion that this moment in Maine fishing history requires a well
thought out and comprehensive process, with fishermen and public




input, to find long term solutions to meet these lofty challenges. We therefore encourage the
Committee and the Department to pursue a forward looking approach that addresses the core
issues rather than a “band aid” approach.

Our work to date has surfaced one fundamental idea that is critical to this conversation: linking
licensing and access to stewardship is a critical path to supporting fishing communities and
ensuring ecosystem sustainability. Key elements of this approach are owner-operator fisheries
and avoiding transferability, both of which go a long way toward fostering stewardship. Without
maintaining healthy resources and preserving opportunities for current and future community-
based fishermen to pursue multiple fisheries, even the best laid licensing plans could be an
exercise in futility.

We look forward to working closely with members of the Committee, the Department of Marine
Resources, and most importantly with fishermen and in their communities to find viable,
comprehensive solutions to our state’s most important licensing challenges. The future of our
fisheries and our fishermen depends on it.

Sincerely,

G S o~

Kyle J. Molton

Policy Director

Penobscot East Resource Center




